South Londonderry Township 

Board of Supervisors – Workshop Meeting Minutes
Palmyra, PA

September 23, 2020
Opening Ceremonies and Introduction- The meeting was called to order at 7:00PM by Chairwoman Bucks followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.    

The following members were present: 
The following staff members were present:

 Faith Bucks – Chairwoman             

John Eberly – Township Manager


 Jack Custer – Vice Chairman                    
William Reigle – Police Chief
 William Bova 


 
Public Comment:
None
Special Orders:
None
Old Business:
A motion was made by Custer, seconded by Bova to approve the 2021 MMO for the newly created Defined Contribution Pension Plan. Motion carried.
New Business:
The 2021 Budget Development of the General Fund (01): Revenue, Public Works, Police and EMA sections were presented by Eberly. The K-9 Fund (36), which was originally scheduled to be reviewed at this meeting was postponed until the October budget meeting in order to fine tune some line items. 
Eberly reviewed the Revenue section which included an overall projected increase from $3.2M to $3.3M for 2021 based on increases to the Real Estate Transfer and Earned Income lines totaling approximately $100,000 based on actual trending.
John Brieve provided a brief overview of the proposed EMA budget, which is divided among the 5 local municipalities, including South Londonderry Township. The annual budgeted cost to the Township in 2021 is at $1,190.00.
Three scenarios of the Police budget were presented which included new part time officer(s), an upgrade to an existing position to a Sergeant and the last version was for a new Full-time Officer. The Board requested they see a scenario which would include both the Sergeant and a new Full-time Officer added expenditures. The Public Works Department was presented, and the Supervisors requested the unfilled Highway position funds ($40,000) be maintained in the 2021 to re-evaluate and possibly use in conjunction with the upcoming retirement of Scott Galbraith’s role and backfilling.
A discussion was held regarding the safety of the Horseshoe Pike and Forge Road traffic signal and what options existed for left turn lane traffic lights to be installed.  Eberly was directed to inquire with the Township’s engineers for options/direction/cost estimates. 
Good and Welfare- 

Bucks mentioned the Board would be going into an executive session after the adjournment of the meeting to review a personnel matter. 
Adjournment – There being no more business to discuss, a motion by Custer, second by Bucks to adjourn the meeting at 8:31PM.  Motion carried. 
                                                           _________________________________________
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